
Families Address Scholarship  
America Board and Kick Off 
Alumni Giving Campaign
At a recent Scholarship America board meeting in NYC, 
two award recipient families addressed the board.

First, Kathy Wisniewski and her daughter, Jessica, 
addressed the Trustees.

Jessica, now attending NYU, spoke beautifully of her 
appreciation to the donors who made her scholarship 
possible.

Kathy spoke 
about the  
difficulties she 
faced after 
the loss of her 
husband, Alan, 
who worked 
for Sandler 
O’Neill, and of 
some of the 
challenges in 
the early years 
of the Fund when the first scholarships were awarded 
(January 2002). She went on to tell the board of her 
appreciation and of the great experience she has had 
in recent years as a Families of Freedom recipient. 
Kathy has been an asset to the Fund over the years, 
and several of her suggestions have been adopted in 
an effort to strengthen the Fund, such as the creation 
of the Estimated Awards Calculator that families may 
now use to predict the amount of their future awards.

Kathy also made an important announcement at the 
end of her speech, surprising everyone by announcing 
that her daughter, Erica, a graduate of Monmouth 

Lauren Segal - President & CEO of Scholarship 
America, Kathy Wisniewski, Mike Ryan - Chairman 
of the Board of Scholarship America, Joseph 
Palombo, John Hogan, Shelly Hogan, Rhianna 
Quinn Roddy, John Palombo, Jessica Wisniewski
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The purpose of the Fund is to provide education assistance for  
postsecondary study to financially needy dependents of those people  
killed or permanently disabled as a result of the terrorist attacks on  
September 11, 2001, and during the rescue activities relating to  
those attacks.  

– Declaration Establishing the Families of Freedom Scholarship Fund®

News 
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Memo from  
Rhianna Quinn Roddy,  
Executive Director  
Dear Students and Families,

Welcome to the 2014/2015 academic year! This 
year we will recognize an exciting milestone for 

the Families of Freedom Scholarship Fund – this summer we 
awarded over $100 million to financially needy families since 
the inception of the Fund in 2001.

The great news is that the Fund has been invested well and 
there remains over $96.5 million for the thousands of students 
who are yet to apply for awards. The Fund is poised to con-
tinue to support our families until it sunsets in the year 2030.

Additional good news for our families is that the percentage-
of-need award increased 5% over the last academic year to 58%. 
We remain committed to working to leverage and maximize 
all elements in the Fund and make the most generous award 
levels possible to students. Last year, the Fund awarded $11.5 
million to 776 students across our nation – to date, we have 
served over 2,500 students with multiple awards.

This issue will contain more tips from The Scholarship Coach, 
Scholarship America’s blog hosted by U.S. News & World 
Report, offering great information about other scholarships 
that may be available to our students, as well as information on 
how to apply for Scholarship America’s Dream Award.

Have a wonderful end of summer and a great academic year!

Rhianna
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Twelve Scholarship America Dream Award  
Recipients Surprised on Katie Couric’s Talk Show O

n May 23, Scholarship 
America surprised its first 
group of Dream Award re-
cipients on Katie Couric’s 

daytime talk show, Katie. The Dream 
Award is Scholarship America’s 
renewable scholarship program for fi-
nancially needy students who have overcome barriers and 
have successfully started their college education.

Awards were made to twelve students selected from across 
the nation who are entering their second year or higher of 
education beyond high school; the scholarships are both 
renewable and increase in amount each year. Scholarship 
America awarded more than $150,000 to this first group 
of students, with scholarships ranging from $10,000 to 
$15,000 based on the individual student’s financial need. 
Each student’s award will increase by $1,000 each year to 
help them successfully finish school and earn their degrees.

“This is a remarkable group of students with incredible 
potential,” said Lauren A. Segal, President & CEO of 
Scholarship America. “They have overcome abandon-
ment, abuse, illness, and homelessness, among other 
challenges. Their stories are powerful and moving. These 
students represent the best of American perseverance and 
the dream to make a better life.”

Katie Couric has been a supporter 
of Scholarship America for several 
years, after selecting the charity to 
be the beneficiary of proceeds from 
her book, The Best Advice I Ever Got: 
Lessons from Extraordinary Lives. 
Couric’s initial donation provided 

the seed money for the Dream Award. Last fall, Couric 
invited Scholarship America’s founder, Dr. Irving Fradkin, 
to appear on her show.

More information about the award, the recipients and the 
selection committee can be found on Scholarship America’s 
website, www.scholarshipamerica.org.

O n Monday, June 9, Max Espinoza, Senior Vice 
President of Education Programs and Policy, 
represented Scholarship America at the White 

House, and was given the rare and unique opportunity 
to meet President Barack Obama in the White House 
Blue Room. In addition, Max stood with President Obama 
on stage in the East Room, as he delivered a nationally 
televised speech on college affordability and signed an 
executive order providing student loan borrowers badly 
needed relief on their student loan payments.

Scholarship America at the White House

LEARN MORE:
See the event summary from The White House Blog:  
bit.ly/sa-event-blog
Read more on Success By Degrees: bit.ly/sa-event-sbd
Share photos from our flickr album: bit.ly/sa-event-photos

Scholarship America   Circle

I
n 1958,  
Dr. Irving A.  
Fradkin  
challenged 

everyone in his 
community to give 
at least one dollar 
toward sending its 
youth to college. 

An optometrist from Fall River, Mass., Dr. Fradkin often 
asked the young people who came into his office about 
their post-high school plans. Though many wanted to at-
tend college, their families simply couldn’t afford tuition. 
Dr. Fradkin realized that the difference between a young 
person going on to college or going directly into the work-
force after high school was only a few hundred dollars. 
To address the problem in his community, he ran for the 
local school board on a platform calling for community-
supported scholarships for local students. 

Despite his electoral defeat, Dr. Fradkin pursued his 
idea, and in 1958, he founded the initial Dollars for 
Scholars chapter. In 1961, that first chapter had expand-
ed into a network, and Scholarship America was officially 
born. Today there are nearly 500 Dollars for Scholars 
affiliates across the nation.

After the terrorist attacks on September 11, 2001, Schol-
arship America partnered with Lumina Foundation to 
create the Families of Freedom Scholarship Fund, which 
provides education assistance for postsecondary study to 
financially needy dependents of those killed or perma-
nently disabled as a result of the attacks. 

Scholarship America began with a simple idea: if every-
one in a given community could donate just one dollar, all 
students would have financial support to continue their 
education beyond high school. Today, as tuition continues 
to increase at alarming rates, our mission of mobilizing 
America through scholarships and educational support to 
make postsecondary success possible for all students is 
more relevant than ever.

Scholarship America’s History
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  Upcoming 
     Events & 
   AnnouncementsQ&A  

	      with the  
   Scholarship Administrator
For more FAQs, visit www.familiesoffreedom.org/faq.php

Q: Can I send an unofficial transcript of grades with 
my application?
A:  The official school transcript will meet all of our audit 
standards so it is the best source of information to send.  If you send 
an unofficial accounting of your grades, it might not have all of the 
pertinent information and this could delay receipt of your award. 
Transcripts are required to verify that students are making satisfac-
tory academic progress.

Keep in mind the transcript must contain the  
following in printed form on the document:

Student name

School name

Courses organized by term

Credit hours earned for each course

Q:  For permanently disabled registrants, must 
I update my Social Security Disability Verification 
each year?

A:  Yes, an updated benefit verification must be submitted 
with each application and must not be dated older than three 
months. This document must state that you are currently receiving 
Social Security disability benefits. 

Q:   I am a disabled registrant and have remarried 
and have children born after 2008 – are they eligible?
A:  No, children of permanently disabled registrants must 
have been born in 2008 or earlier to be eligible.

Q:  How many years may I receive Families of 
Freedom Scholarship Fund awards?
A:  Students are eligible for awards for a total of four years 
– they may use the fund for either undergraduate or graduate 
school.

Q:  Is my stepparent’s income included  
in the financial need calculation?
A:   No, as long as we have the stepparent’s W2 form, these 
earnings are backed out of the calculation. 

Reminder: Updates to the Fund
• The spousal registration deadline has been removed.

• �Students applying as independent students are required to 
follow new eligibility guidelines that are now the federal  
FAFSA guidelines:  
www.studentaid.ed.gov/glossary#Independent_Student

• �Permanently disabled rescue workers must register  
with the Families of Freedom Scholarship Fund by  
Sept 30, 2016 to be eligible for scholarship support.

Classical singers should also look into the Williams 
Chorale’s Bacardi Fallon Performing Arts Competition, 
which invites high school vocalists and instrumentalists to 
compete for a $5,000 top prize. 

Harlequin Floor’s The World Dances is a unique scholarship 
competition that allows dancers to compete for $250 scholar-
ships each month just by uploading a performance video.

The Hall of Fame Dance Challenge provides scholarships 
up to $1,000 to graduating high school seniors who’ve 
performed in a Hall of Fame competition. The Monsters on 
the Move program offers studio and college tuition awards 
to young dancers ages 8-25.

Whether your performing passion lies in dancing, acting or 
voice, these scholarships, along with any offered by your 
college and department, can help you turn it into a degree. 
Use your summer to research and apply—and break a leg!

These, and more articles about other specific 
areas of study can be found at: 

www.usnews.com/education/blogs/ 
the-scholarship-coach

• �Promote a Passion for Psychology with  
College Scholarships

• �Fund Your International Curiosity with  
Foreign Affairs Scholarships

• �Find Mentoring Programs that Offer  
Scholarship Support

• �Feed Your STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, 
Math) Curiosity with these College Scholarships

CASEY’S CORNER We have named this section Casey’s Corner  Q&A 
after our new Families of Freedom Scholarship Fund 
Program Manager, Casey Rubischko, who is our expert 
administrator!

While we hated to say good-bye to Kadie Davis, who 
left us to spend more time with her three children, we 
welcome Casey to our team

Continued from page 3

Families of Freedom Scholarship Fund

October 30, 6pm – 9pm
Mutual of America Building, 320 Park Avenue, NYC

Thank You to America
The Families of Freedom Scholarship Fund’s ‘Thank You to 
America’ event offers families and students, who have ben-
efited from the Fund, the opportunity to thank some of the most 
generous Fund donors. The keynote address will be offered 
by Ed Skyler, EVP, Global Public Affairs and Chairman of the 
Citi Foundation Board.
RSVP to tgeorgeou@gmail.com
Please note that this invitation is extended to families and students currently 
receiving Families of Freedom awards and to our graduates who have received past 
awards. Also, space is limited and will be offered on a first come basis.

Voices of September 11th

September 10, 8am – 5pm
Marriott Hotel, 85 West Street, NYC

VOICES 13th Annual Day of Remembrance Forum: 
Promoting Resilience, Healing Families and  
Communities  
This day-long Forum will feature panel discussions from 
experts who will share their expertise about wellness programs, 
mental health and medical treatments, and presentations 
highlighting inspirational stories of resilience. Our partners  
at the World Trade Center Health Program will join us to 
discuss resources available for responders and survivors in 
downtown Manhattan.

Responders, survivors, and their families, as well as 9/11 families 
and service providers, are welcome to attend. Please go to 
voicesofsept11.org to make reservations for the Forum 
online. For those attending the event, we have blocked a 
limited number of hotel rooms at the Marriott at the rate of 
$369.00/night. Hotel reservations can be made by calling  
our office at 203-966-3911.

Tuesday’s Children

September 7th-10th, 2014

Tuesday’s Children and  
American Widow Project Program
A very special collaborative program to empower,  
strengthen, and learn from one another. 
Contact Diana@tuesdayschildren.org 

September 9, 2014

Roots of Resilience Gala
Conrad New York, 102 North End Ave, NYC, 6:00pm-10:00pm
We will honor Eddie Gindi, The Gindi Family and Century 21 
Department Store for their ongoing commitment to help  
“Keep the Promise.” In addition, the Resiliency Award, will 
be presented to Taryn Davis, Founder & Executive Director, 
American Widow Project. NY Mets legend John Franco will 
receive the Keep the Promise Award for the compassion he has 
shown to families and children impacted by 9/11.
Contact Sharon R. Baanante at 212-332-2980 or  
sharon@tuesdayschildren.org 

September 11, 2014 

NY Mets vs. Washington Nationals, Citi Field
7:10 Game time

RSVP to Diana@tuesdayschildren.org 

September 12, 2014

Rise Up Downtown
Tribeca 360 - 10 Desbrosses St, NYC, 9:00pm-1:00am
Join the Tuesday’s Children Junior Board and come ready to 
dance your shoes off to the Jim Roberti Band, enjoy a 4-hour open 
bar, a photo booth, a silent auction and more! Tickets:  $185.  
Contact Jen Verola at 212-332-2980 or jenv@tuesdayschildren.org  

Sunday, September 28, 2014 

College Workshop for HS Seniors
Fordham University, Lincoln Center, NYC, 12:00 am- 4:00 pm
Learn to write an outstanding college essay that WILL be 
noticed! Meet one-on-one with college admissions experts to 
find your voice, write a statement highlighting your strengths 
and unique characteristics, and market yourself successfully.
RSVP to Deirdre@tuesdayschildren.org
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Scholarship America
One Scholarship Way
St. Peter, MN 56082

Important Links:
Families of Freedom Online  
Application 
www.apply.familiesoffreedom.org

Families of Freedom Estimated  
Awards Calculator 
www.apply.familiesoffreedom.org/calculator.php

Watch this video about scholarships and  
share it with friends 
www.scholarshipamerica.org/app_tips.php

Subscribe to this blog for weekly tips  
about scholarships 
www.usnews.com/education/blogs/ 
the-scholarship-coach

FAFSA (and Families of Freedom) Eligibility  
Guidelines for Independent Student Status 
www.studentaid.ed.gov/glossary#Independent_ 
Student

“�Higher education is  
	 not a luxury.  
Earning a post secondary  		
	      degree or credential is  
	 a prerequisite for  
		  21st century jobs.”

    — President Barak Obama


